
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
25 November 2011 
            
Newsletter No 11 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 28 November 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

   Rishi Dadwal  Nursery 
For trying his very best, listening and 

following instructions. 

   Jaden Foster  RW 
For always working hard and 
contributing to discussions. 

Las Ali  RG 
For excellent addition work. 

Aleena Zaheer  1H 
For drawing a fantastic picture in 

Literacy. 

 Umar Khan  1/2L 
For working hard to improve 

his Literacy work. 

   Joshua Griffith  2S 
For doing some excellent 

descriptive work in Literacy. 

  Ocean Bernard-Sewell  3L 
For working hard in Geography to 

write a factfile. 

 Shamar Silvera  3/4MW 
For working hard in all 

lessons. 

Joshua Capelin   4W 
For sharing useful information 

about habitats. 
      Rayah Hanif   5B 

For working hard during Geography 
week. 

   Emily Ewins   5/6S 
For excellent work in 

Geography week. 

Iqra Zahoor    6SH 
For trying her very best with all 

of her work. 

 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 1/2L 
Spick and Span 4W 
Attendance 3/4MW 

Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 5B   Runners up - 3L 
 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 28 November 2011. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Children In Need 
Last Thursday the children and staff wore their pyjamas in aid of Children In Need. We raised a 
massive £212.96!!. Well done everyone.  The 3 classes that raised the most money had a treat this 
morning for their efforts.  Well done to classes RG, 1/2L and 4W who had a cinema experience.  
Thank you for all your donations. 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
     Hannah Jones  1H 

For giving a child a fair chance 
when playing a game and 

telling them an answer 

  Reece Campbell     5/6S 
For helping another child who 

was sick. 
 



 
 
Children Late for School 
Any children who are late for school should report to the school office.  There are an increasing 
number of parents who are taking their children to the classrooms.  For the health and safety of all 
pupils, parents/carers should not go beyond the double doors by the main school office.  Thank you 
for your support in this matter. 
 
Attendance 
We continue to monitor our attendance and punctuality at St Mary’s.  Some parents may get a letter 
as a result of this.  A number of children are still arriving late for school.  Could you please ensure 
that your child/children arrive at school by 8.55am. 
If your child is going to be absent from school then you will need to inform the school of the reason, 
either by phone or letter. 
 
Term Dates 

End of Term 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 15 December 2011 
and return to school on 

Thursday 5 January 2012 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


